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Dear Parent,
                    Last week I informed you of the sad news of the death of Chris McCarthy. One of the strengths upon which Puddletown First School is built is that it is very much a family school, both for you and the children but also for the staff. At times of crisis and sadness it is important that families pull together to care for and support each other and we are no different.
The funeral of Chris McCarthy will be on Friday 30th November. Many staff will want to be at the funeral to pay their respects to Chris and to support Cathy McCarthy. This will be a challenge for the school to facilitate fully. One option would be to close the school for the day both as a mark of respect and to allow all staff to attend. I appreciate that this could cause a lot of difficulty for many of you, especially at such short notice, so the school will remain open on 30th November.
However, I do want to ensure that those staff wishing to attend are able to do so and I am asking for your support to enable this.
Therefore, Puddletown First School will be open on 30th November, with lessons running as usual until 11.30am. At 11.30am you are invited to collect your child from school if this is convenient or possible, with the afternoon absence being marked as exceptional circumstances thus having no impact on your child’s attendance data. By having reduced attendance in school from 11.30am I will be better able to release staff to attend Chris’s funeral. If it is more convenient not to send your child to school for the day then their absence would be marked as an exceptional circumstance.
If you are able to collect your child at 11.30am I would be grateful if you would consent and comment indicating your intentions via your schoolcomms account by Wednesday 28th November as this will help me to plan the numbers of staff required in the school.
If you are unable to collect your child at 11.30am due to work or other commitments, which is totally understandable, then we will provide care for them until the end of the school day as usual. Those booked into after school club will also still be able to attend.
I would like to thank those of you who have sent messages of support, which I have passed on to Cathy and her family.

Yours sincerely,
D Hunwick
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